Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC / AM Gweinidog yr Economi, Gwyddoniaeth a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy, Science and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-363 Ein cyf/Our ref EH/02841/15

William Powell AM Chair - petitions committee

SeneddPetitions@Assembly.Wales

2 July 2015

Dear William,

Thank you for your letter of 18 June regarding the petition for a town centre improvement scheme in Fishguard.

We are currently finalising projects to be taken forward this year and will be considering a project to change the existing parking layout at Golden Mile to provide a single coach drop off/ pick up point for day visitors to Fishguard. We are also working with the Fishguard and Goodwick Chamber of Trade and Tourism and Fishguard and Goodwick Town Council on their plans to visually enhance the town.

With regard to congestion in the centre of Fishguard, any scheme proposed for Chimneys Link will be led by Pembrokeshire County Council. The Council will also be responsible for ensuring that appropriate funding is in place for such a scheme to progress.

Edwina Hart